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FROM/DE: Caledon Detachment	                                         DATE: July 11, 2022


HOUSE FIRE ON HORSESHOE HILL ROAD

(CALEDON, ON) – Members of the Caledon Detachment of the Ontario Provincial Police (OPP) responded to a police occurrence where a person was located deceased.

On July 7, 2022, at approximately 8:17 p.m., Caledon OPP, as well as Caledon Fire and Emergency Services and Peel Regional Paramedic Services, responded to a 911 call on Horseshoe Hill Road in the Town of Caledon.  Once at scene, a residence was observed fully engulfed in flames, and an individual was located deceased.

Due to the nature of the incident and for the protection of privacy of all those involved, no further details will be disclosed.

The investigation continues with the assistance of the Office of the Ontario Fire Marshal and the OPP Central Region Forensic Identification Service.
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